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❖ School Update 

▪ Staff – Only open position currently is a Para-SPED position. 

• HEA -Site Rep.- Kathy Kalinke -What is HEA and how does it support our staff. 

- Ideas to spotlight great things happening at Power Ranch. 

▪ Enrollment – We have around 595 students currently. 

❖ Volunteers 

▪ Watch Dogs – great program to have fathers and father figures on campus. Right now, we are having 

watch dogs coming in during lunch times and on Wednesdays to help with Electives. 

▪ Volunteers -we are working on ways to have more parents volunteer for the different activities 

happening on our campus. Ms. Edwards sent home a form where parents can mark the activities they 

would be interested in volunteering for.  

• PPP -Panther Project Place- We are reaching out to the parents that mentioned they would like 

to help with this. The students read a book, and then, using different materials, they build 

something that has to do with the book. The kids really enjoy it, they get to do a different 

project, once a quarter. 

• Survey -We sent a survey out to teachers to find out what activities they could use extra help 

from parent volunteers. 

❖ Safety 

▪ New Emergency protocols – We have new emergency protocols- a big change is that we now 

announce drills prior to start. Each classroom has a poster with the different emergencies and 

what to do. We will continue to send out emails when those drills are done. 

❖ Electives -Our PTO continues to fund our Electives. Students have a variety of options to pick from, and 

they can experience something different each quarter. 

❖ F&R Numbers – (Free and Reduced) -our school right now is at 27%. 

▪ Title Budget -Our Title I budget comes from our Free and Reduced numbers, right now 98% of 

those funds is used for staffing, to offer extra support for students that need a little extra help. 

❖ Calendar 

▪ Trunk-or Treat -10/27 -Change location? Better flow? Prize for the best trunk?- PTO Mini 

Carnival 

▪ STEAM DAY- 11/9 -Will be reaching out to parents that mentioned they would like to volunteer. 

❖ Tax Credit 

▪ Clubs and Tutoring 

▪ STUCO, Choir, PWR Junior Ensemble, Trash Can Band, Dungeons & Dragons, Pokemon 



▪ Undesignated Tax Credit Donations-  

▪ Visual and Performing Arts Tax Credit-  

▪ Vote to spend and pay -All members of the Site Council present voted to pay school club 

sponsors using Tax Credit donations. 

❖ Facilities 

▪ Chartwells-Using 2 rooms at PWR. 

▪ Floors-We got new carpet in the classrooms and polished concrete to replace the tile. Almost 

done, everything should be finalized by Fall Break. 

❖ PTO  

▪ Things PTO has done so far: 

-Staff T-Shirts 

-Generation Genius 

-4th grade SS Curriculum 

-Ms. Boyle’s parent Donut Day 

-Cabinets for Ms. Rose 

- Staff lunch 

-Sonic drinks for staff 

-Bahama Bucks Restaurant Night 

-KONA ICE Fundraiser 

-Spirit Wear store open 

 

▪ Things to come: 

▪ Check Drive -Coming up 9/11 -10/13 

• Kids incentives-tiered 

• Teacher incentive- raffle 

▪ Cold Stone contest  

▪ Holiday Bliss 9/18 

▪ P/T Conferences snacks and dinner  (sponsored) 

▪ Texas Roadhouse Restaurant Night  

▪ Pasta Joint Restaurant Night 10/25 

▪ Trunk-or-Treat mini-Carnival 

❖ Power Ranch Community 

 

 

Members of the PWR Site Council: Chris Reuter, Michelle Cota, Susana Porter, Chris Abreu, 

Tiffany Chesley, Sara Hill, Jaclyn Johnson, Kathy Kalinke, Leslie Cook, Hudson Horn (Student- 

STUCO President) . 

Not in attendance: Sara Hill 
 


